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                                                          NEWS and VIEWS 

    “Without Prejudice” 

 The festive season is over and we’re nearly into the second month of another new year.  Hope everyone 
had a safe and happy time over Christmas and New Year, being able to spend it with family and friends 
and rest and relax over the summer break. Good luck for 2025, and enjoy your hunting, but watch those hot 
days. 

Social events are being organised for this year and we would hope that members and their families will 
be able to join in these activities and get enjoyment from them.  

Meetings are usually the FIRST THURSDAY of every month at the Redwood Tavern commencing at 
7.30pm. The more members we have at our meetings, the more input and the more chance of making 
everybody happy.  

Congratulations must go to all the trophy winners.  Commiseration's to those who didn’t quite make it, but 
don’t forget without you there can be no winners.  Besides that, you don’t have to keep those trophies 
polished. YEAH, RIGHT. 

At the December Meeting members were asked to read the Constitution and Club Rules, decide if some 
should be deleted, added to or changed and bring to the February Committee meeting their thoughts for 
discussion and recommendation for the Annual General Meeting. 

The Annual General Meeting will be held on 20th February at the Redwood Tavern. Members are 
asked to think about putting their nominations in for Executive or Committee for the administration of the 
Club. To review the Constitution and recommend any changes needed. 

LOST DOGS : Write you phone number on the inside of your dogs collar. It's a nobrainer!!   
If you loose a pig dog or find a pig dog please ring Bob Bird on 022-0976074. If you loose a dog 
remember to inform the property owner and neighbouring properties, good PR, after all you don’t 
want your dog blamed for worrying stock or worst still, shot. Failure to do so could jeopardise 
future access for yourself or other hunters. And don’t forget, if you get your lost dog returned, to let 
Bob know, after all he isn’t a mind reader!!!  

 



ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE
MARLBOROUGH PIG HUNTING CLUB INC. WILL
BE HELD ON THURSDAY 20TH FEBRUARY, 2025
AT THE REDWOOD TAVERN STARTING AT
7.30PM  

AGENDA

 Apologies

 Minutes of 2024 AGM Meeting

 President's Report

 Financial Report and Balance Sheet

 Notice of Motion or Remits  (None)

 Election of Officers

 Fixing of Annual Subscription and
Levies

 General Business
 

 
 

 

2025 CALENDAR 
 

DATE EVENT VENUE TIME PM  

Feb.06 Meeting Redwood Tavern  7.30 

Feb.16 Club BBQ Linda - 5 School Road      5.30ish 

Feb.20 AGM Meeting Redwood Tavern  7.30 

Mar.06 Meeting Redwood Tavern  7.30 

Mar.16 Club BBQ Venue to be arranged??? 

Apl.03 Meeting Redwood Tavern  7.30 

Apl.06 DAYLIGHT SAVING ENDS 

Apl.18 GOOD FRIDAY 

Apl.19-21 Club Pig Hunt Competition?? 

Apl.20 EASTER SUNDAY 

Apl.21 EASTER MONDAY 

Apl.21 Weighin & BBQ??                                        4.00/5.00  

May.01 Meeting Redwood Tavern  7.30 

May.18       Club BBQ Venue to be arranged???? 

  

 



   CLUB
   BBQ  

      Sunday

16th February, 2025

Lucky Member Draw   
(must be present to collect this prize)

Bring the Family, meat for the BBQ, a salad to
share & drinks and make it a social occasion

at

Linda Skelton's
5 School Road
RIVERLANDS

on

Sunday 16th February

Starting at 5.30ish

 
 

RIPS AND POKES 

The most common problem is injury from the pig's tusks. There are three types: 

Superficial skin tear -  usually not much bleeding or internal damage. The wound should be 
cleaned and dusted with antibiotic, and either stitched, stapled or bandaged to keep clean. These 
wounds can be stitched or stapled by the hunter. 

Deep skin tear with underlying tissue damage. This may be associated with bleeding - if so, stop 
the bleeding by applying gentle pressure to the wound either with the hand or wrap a bandage 
around. If the blood is bright red and is pumping out under pressure then an artery has been hit 
and a veterinary surgeon should be consulted as soon as possible. This type should be left for the 
vet to check and suture as contaminants can be hidden deep in the tissue, and there may be 
internal damage. 

Puncture wounds definitely require professional attention, including treatment with antibiotics. In 
all cases stop stopping the bleeding it is important to prevent shock. Try to get the dog to warm 
quiet surroundings as quickly as possible. 
 



FRACTURES 
 

Restrain the dog to prevent further damage and pain and get urgent help as soon as possible.  

A small first aid kit should be carried by the hunter: 

This could include   -   Swabs to clean the wound 
 Penicillin ointment 
 Hypodermic Penicillin 
 Bandages 
 Needle and suture material or  
 Stapler and Staples 

                        Pair of scissors or sharp knife. 

 
A very wet John Gibson in the thick of it, dragging a 139lb boar out,  

to who knows where 

 
 



The hard yards are over for Bob Bird with his 115lb boar. 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

FIREARMS REGISTRY 

As of 24 June 2023, New Zealand will have a new Firearms Registry The Arms Amendment 
Regulations were published on Thursday 11 May and provide the details on how the Registry will 
work. 

If you're a firearms licence holder, you're required to provide information about your arms items 
from 24 June 2023. 

The Registry will help us make New Zealand safer by making it harder for firearms to fall into the 
hands of criminals, gangs and terrorists. It will also give licence holders more confidence when 
buying or selling firearms as the Registry will let you know if you're dealing with a current licence 
holder and if the firearm has been reported stolen. 

You must tell us about any arms items in your possession within 5 years. 

There will be no charge for registering your arms items. 

You have until 24 June 2028 to register your arms items. However, there are activating 
circumstances where you will need to provide information to the Registry within a shorter time 
frame. When one of these circumstances happen, we'll let you know what you need to do. 
However, it's up to you to keep your information up to date. 

Go to www.firearmssafetyauthority.govt.nz/registry for more information. 

Examples of circumstances where you will need to provide information to the Registry 
within a shorter time frame 

Applying for a licence or endorsement 
Notifying us of a change of circumstance, such as a change of address 
Selling, hiring, purchasing or receiving an arms item 
Importing, exporting or manufacturing an arms item 
Theft, loss or destruction of an arms item 
You are subject to any compliance or enforcement action under the Arms Act 

 



What needs to be registered 

non-prohibited firearms (including Specially Dangerous Airguns) 
prohibited firearms 
pistols 
restricted weapons 

Details needed to register your arms items 

Type (rifle, shotgun, etc) 
Make 
Model 
Action 
Calibre/gauge 
Identifying marking (serial number) 

Register online from 24 June 2023 

You can quickly and easily register an arms item on our website at any time from 24 June. Just go 
to www.firearmssafetyauthority.govt.nz and click on MyFirearms. Otherwise, our Registry and 
Services team will be available by phone to help during business hours

For more information on Firearms Safety Authority and any legislative or regulation changes that 
may affect you, go to:  
www.firearmssafetyauthority.govt.nz 

 

 
 

AN APPROACH TO ACUTE WOUND CARE 

When dogs suffer from wounds caused by trauma such as dogfights, wild pigs, and livestock, the 
appropriate care for the wound immediately following the incident is very important. 

The reason for this is that nearly all of these wounds are contaminated wounds, that is, they contain dirt, 
blood clots and plant material in the wound itself.  This means that if they are not attended to, they will 
become infected, causing distress to the dog, and decreasing their level of performance in their job.  Some 
wounds obviously require more urgent attention than others, and often require the owner to administer “first 
aid” before veterinary attention is able to be given. 

The following are some basic rules to apply to traumatic wound first aid: 

CONTROL OF BLEEDING  -   

Use clean bandaging or material and apply pressure to the site of bleeding.  Maintain pressure at all 
times, secure your bandage to the dog by tying it around the leg or body, depending on where the wound 
is.  With regard to wounds on the legs, if the bleeding will not stop,  a tourniquet or tie, may be applied 
ABOVE THE WOUND for a period NOT EXCEEDING 15 minutes.  In all cases contact a vet as soon as 
possible. 

HYPOTHERMIA  -   

Dogs that have suffered any degree of trauma are frequently in a state of shock, and will easily develop 
hypothermia, particularly in winter months.  This factor alone can result in death of the dog, even from an 
apparently small wound.  The best way to reduce the chance of hypothermia after trauma is to house the 
dog inside near a heater or fire, or in the cab of a vehicle if in the bush, cover with blankets if necessary. 

WOUND INFECTION  -   

As mentioned above, all wounds should be cleaned with sterile saline to remove dirt, hair etc.  Most 
wounds require that antibiotics be given to prevent infection, and obviously many need to be stitched to 
improve healing. 

In all cases, it is better to seek  veterinary attention earlier rather than later following an incident.  
Prevention of complications from traumatic wounds is always better than treating the aftermath. 



July 1967, Netherwood – Colin Geertson with a good boar  
dogs Tyke & Sue nail in a dirty, shitty gulley 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

DOGS AND TOXIC ALGAL BLOOMS 

Toxic algal bloom are visible scums found in bodies of water like ponds, lakes, streams and 
puddles, where dogs can often be found playing or even drinking. Exposure to these toxins can 
lead to poisoning or even death. 

These blooms typically occur after periods of warm, sunny and calm conditions during the 
summer and autumn, at water temperatures between 15 to 30 degrees Celcius, or due to runoff 
after a big storm. Global warming may also have an impact because warmer temperatures make 
blooms more intense, as does excessive nutrients from wastewater or fertilisers. 

Dogs are more susceptible than humans to toxic algae poisoning because of their behaviour. 
When toxins are present, dogs can be exposed to toxins by drinking the water, by eating washed 
up mats or scum of toxic cyanobacteria and by having skin contact with water. Dogs are often 
attracted to algal scum odours. After leaving the water, dogs can also be poisoned by grooming 
their coat and paws. 

If a dog has been poisoned by a toxic algal bloom, some of the signs and symptoms include 
repeated vomiting, diarrhea, seizures, hives, rashes, difficulty breathing, loss of appetite and 
drooling. In more extreme cases a dog can die from being exposed to toxic algal blooms in water. 
Signs can begin to show up in as little as half an hour after exposure. Even scarier, there can be 
delayed effects from longer or repeated exposure. While all dogs are at risk, smaller dogs (less 
than 18kg) are expected to have higher health risks when exposed to high toxin concentrations. 

If you suspect your dog has been exposed to a toxic algal bloom (which is described as 
appearing foamy or like pea soup, coloured water, also as scum of floating mats) it is imperative 
that you seek immediate veterinary care. 
To avoid contact all together, it is suggested keeping your dog out of these bodies of water. If you 
dog does enter the water, rinse/wash them thoroughly with fresh water from a safe source if 
available. Otherwise, a towel ,or rag can be used to remove algal debris. These water-based 
toxins are increasing in many areas and the number of dog poisoning from cyanobacterial toxins is 
also on the rise. 



 

 



 

John Gibson’s dogs have a ferocious bail going 

 

SUMMER ALLERGIES 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

The hard journey to the truck for Pat Eising is just beginning 

with this 125lb boar, sporting a good set of tusks 

 

 

 

 



Jesse Taiapa and his hunting mates in the wet, thick stuff 

 with a good looking boar 

 
  



 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 



Keeping dogs safe during the summer 

Council encourages dog owners to keep their dogs cool, comfortable and well hydrated during warmer 
weather. 

Dogs should have access to cool, fresh, clean water all the time, regardless of the weather, but it is 
particularly critical in summer. They should have easy access to plenty of cool shade and shouldn’t be kept 
in the sun for long periods. 

Dogs have few sweat glands which means they can’t cool off by sweating, like humans do. Instead, they 
lose heat and moisture from their tongues by panting. Unfortunately, this is less effective when it’s hot and 
humid and their body temperature will become dangerously high very quickly.  To replace water loss, 
fresh drinking water should always be available. 

Never, ever leave a dog unattended in a vehicle in the summer months. Heat-stroke and death can occur 
within minutes in warm temperatures. 

Dog owners need to be aware that heat stroke could become a concern during summer, as it can lead to 
permanent organ damage or death. It is caused by exposure to extreme environmental temperatures, 
especially when a dog lacks shade, ventilation, or water. 

Please notify Animal Control if your dog has died or on-sold to ensure that our records are updated and you 
can also receive a rebate on your dog registration. 

 

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact Animal Control by phone 5209033 or Email 
animalcontrol@xtra.co.nz 

 
 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 


